
Wisconsin ODD FELLOW 
THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE GRAND LODGE OF WISCONSIN 

 VOL. XC                                                 DECEMBER 2022                                            NO. 12 



2               THE WISCONSIN ODD FELLOW                   DECEMBER 2022 

TO BE READ IN ALL ODD FELLOW LODGES: 

GRAND MASTER’S LETTER 

COMMUNICATION 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

On my visit to Michigan’s Grand Lodge Session, I heard about the Odd 

Fellow of the year award and Rebekah of the year award. I talked it over 
with the executive committee and we are going to give it a try in Wiscon-
sin. Below is what is need from the lodge nominating an 
Odd Fellow or Rebekah. 
A. Years of membership. 
B. Offices held in the Order. 
C. Local Community Activities. 
D. Participation in Degree work. 
E. New or re-instated member brought into the Order. 
F. Name of person nominated 

                                                             G. Name of Lodge making the nomination. 
When approved by the Lodge, the Secretary of the lodge will forward the recommendation under Seal of the 
Lodge to the Grand Secretary, who will forward it to the Committee for action. 
The committee will be the executive committee. 
There are a few of us that are not eligible for the Odd Fellow or Rebekah of the year award. This award is not 
to be conferred upon any past elective or present elected officer of the Grand Lodge, Grand Encampment, or 
Department Council of the Patriarchs Militant. 
 
The dead line for these nominations need to be into the Grand Secretary by March 31, 2023. 
 
I am sure there are quite a few members in our Jurisdiction qualified to receive these 
awards. 
These awards will be presented to the winners at the Grand Lodge session banquet. 
If you have questions on these awards, please ask me and I will gladly answer them. 
 
Bye, for now, until my next communication letter. 
 
In F, L, T, 
Jeffery Jones 
Grand Master 
Grand Lodge of WI 
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GRAND SECRETARY’S LETTER 

Happy Holidays to All! 
 

Hopefully all lodges have had their Roll Call or Home-

coming meeting or dinner and each had a great turn-
out.  By code the homecoming or Roll Call is to be held 
in October, November, or December.  It is the meeting where we call the roll 
of all our members and get updates on those members that are unable to 
attend.  There are a few lodges that have held this meeting or dinner earlier 
because of the type of weather they have during October, November, or De-
cember.  It is just nice to get together and visit and sometimes honor our 
members. 

  
A reminder to all secretaries that the Annual Term reports, tax forms, etc. have been 
mailed out or emailed and are due in the Grand Lodge office by January 31, 2023. If you 
have not received your package, please call the Grand Lodge office and another package 
will be sent out or emailed.  Remember to list all your new members, their addresses, 
and the date of initiation on the first page of the report.  If you have too many to list, put 
the information on a separate sheet of paper and attach it to the page.  Also, you must 

list your non-contributing and associate members in the proper place and count them as part of your total 
number of members. 
 
If you are having trouble filling out the annual term report, please call the office and I will be happy to help 
you through the report.  If you go page by page and answer each area it is not hard to fill out.  Also refer to 
the copy of your report from last year so you can see how you answered each section. 
 
Remember to watch the Rose Parade on January 2, 2023, to see if our float won a prize and to see Tami Ad-
ams, Green Bay, WI, who will be riding on the float this year.  The 2023 Parade theme is “Turning the Cor-
ner”.  The Odd Fellow and Rebekah float is entitled “Hope for Peace”.   
 
Last month the Grand Master asked for donations to help with defraying the cost of travel, etc., 
for Tami Adams to get to California.  It is not to late to send a donation to help Tami with her 
expenses.  Tami is fighting stage 4 breast cancer that has metastasized to her ribs, spine, hips, 
etc.  The Float Committee, at a meeting decided, to offer Tami this once in a lifetime ride.  Tami 
is excited to be able to go and work on the float and then ride in the parade.  All donations, big 
or small, will help with her expenses.  We have received some donations and they are greatly 
appreciated.   
 
January 15th celebrate Thomas Wildey’s birthday.  At a meeting near his birthday have a party and talk about 
who he is and what he did for our Order.  If your lodge is in recess call your members and have cake and ice 
cream one afternoon and celebrate.   
 
Until next time,  
In Friendship, Love and Truth, 
Joyce Proulx, Grand Secretary 

TERM  

REPORT 
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GRAND CHAPLAIN’S LETTER  

A friend loves at all times, and a brother is born for adversity. (Proverbs 
17:17) 

 

If either of them falls down, one can help the other up. But pity anyone who 
falls and has no one to help them up  Ecclesiastes 4:10 

 

Anyone who withholds kindness from a friend forsakes the fear of the Al-
mighty.Job 6:14 

 
After Job had prayed for his friends, the LORD restored his fortunes and gave him twice as much as 
he had before. Job 42:10 

 
One who has unreliable friends soon comes to ruin, but there is a friend who sticks closer than a 
brother. Proverbs 18:24 

 
When Job’s three friends, Eliphaz the Temanite, Bildad the Shuhite and Zophar the Naamathite, 
heard about all the troubles that had come upon him, they set out from their homes and met togeth-
er by agreement to go and sympathize with him and comfort him Job 2:11 

 
The wise prevail through great power, and those who have knowledge muster their strength. Prov-
erbs 24:5 

 
Please keep Brother Hubert from Wisconsin Rapids lodge  #91 and Brother Dick Proulx Green Bay 
lodge #19 in your prayers and thoughts as they find the strength to heal,  

 
Dear Lord, 

Reflect on the joy and hope of the holiday season with these Christmas prayers. We hope these 
bring you and your loved ones into God's peaceful presence both at the holidays and into the New 
Year. May God bless you and your family! 

Amen 

 
Merry Christmas! 

 
F.L.T. 
Sara Fuhlbohm  

Grand Chaplin  

 

https://www.biblestudytools.com/ecclesiastes/4-10.html
https://www.biblestudytools.com/job/6-14.html
https://www.biblestudytools.com/proverbs/18-24.html
https://www.biblestudytools.com/job/2-11.html
https://www.biblestudytools.com/proverbs/24-5.html
https://www.biblestudytools.com/proverbs/24-5.html


Coming events 
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DECEMBER 

 1 Deadline for articles for January      
  The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

  Deadline for names of delegates for 
  Pilgrimage for Youth and ½ of        
  delegate fee 

 7 Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day 

 21 Winter Begins 

 25 Christmas Day – Grand Lodge       
  office Closed! 

 26 Grand Lodge office Closed! 

 

JANUARY 

 1 Deadline for articles for February    
  The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

  Happy New Year! 

 2 Watch for our float in the               
  Rose Parade 

 7 Manor Board Meeting, Platteville 

 15 Anniversary of the Birthday of      
  Thomas Wildey, founder of our Order 

 16 Martin Luther King Day 

 20-31 Grand Secretary out of Office 

 31 Calendar Raffle ends 

 

FEBRUARY – EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION MONTH 

 1 Deadline for articles for March        
  The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

 3 Executive meeting, 5:30 pm 

  at Comfort Suites Green Bay 

 4  Home Association meeting, 8 am            

  at Comfort Suites Green Bay 

 14 Valentine’s Day 
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Odd Fellow 
    Home 

Odd Fellow Home 

Tel. (920) 437-6523 

Friendship 
        Place 
Friendship Place 

Tel. (920) 593-7015 

Rebekah 
           Haven 
Rebekah Haven 

Tel. (920) 435-4810 

Odd Fellow 
Rebekah 

Home Association Inc 

1207 S. Jackson, Green Bay, WI 54301 

NEWS FROM THE ACTIVITY DEPARTMENT 

We are looking forward to the Holiday season here at Odd 
Fellows.  We have many holiday activities planned for both 
residents and staff.  The 12 Days of Christmas will begin on 
December 14th and will run through Christmas day.  Each of 
the 12 days will have a Christmas theme with the activities 
for the day planned around the daily theme.  We encourage 
residents and staff to participate and dress for the daily 
themes. 

 
On Thursday December 15th we are having a campus wide Christmas Open House 
from 6:00-8:00 PM.  Astor Terrace, Rebekah Haven, Odd Fellows Dining Room & Ac-
tivity Room, as well as the Campus Courtyard will be decorated with a theme com-
peting for Best Christmas Experience.  Come tour our campus that evening and vote 
for your favorite Christmas Experience! 

At Odd Fellows there will be a Resident Christmas Party on Thursday December 22nd at 2:00 PM.  Music will 
be provided by Fernando.  All are welcome to join in wishing the residents a very Merry Christmas. 
Throughout the month we will also be enjoying Christmas movies, crafts and other activities to celebrate 
the Holidays.  A Christmas Lights Bus Ride is also planned.  At the end of the month we will celebrate New 
Year’s. 
 
Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 
 
Cindy Czechanski,                                                                                                                                                             
Activity Director 
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NEWS FROM THE CEO  

Hello Brothers and Sisters! 
 
The holiday season is in full swing here at the Home Association! 
We are making some operational and personnel adjustments to better position us for 
the changing landscape of long-term care. I’m most excited for the technology and 
software improvements that are underway. 
We are in the process of changing our EHR (electronic health record) software to 
PointClickCare. It is the industry leader in EHR software and has the best capabilities 
for optimal operations management. We are also in the process of building out the 
payroll system Kronos to give our employees better access to their information.  

 
Our administrator, Cody Kivisto, has departed us to join the Bellin 
Hospital system team. He has a Master’s degree in Public Admin-
istration and has always wanted to work for the hospital. We are 
sad to see him go, but we are happy that he is pursuing the path 
that he desires. We do have a new administrator, Mike Wenzel, 
starting this month. He comes with many years of experience and a 

strong background.  
 
As the weather changes, I want to continue to remind all of you of the importance of win-
ter safety. Please be sure to wear sturdy non-skid shoes and “walk like a penguin” on areas 
that could be slick. Also, make sure to keep a blanket, flashlight, and extra gloves in the car 
in case you might have vehicle trouble or your vehicle transforms into a graceful sled into 
the ditch.  
 

We have several events planned for December. We are partnering with St. Vincent de Paul on a Toy Drive for 
local children. We will begin a “12 Days of Christmas” for the staff in a couple weeks in appreciation for the 
hard work they have put in all year long. We also have a “Battle of the Buildings” decorating contest that will 
be voted on during our Christmas Open House.  
Please join us on December 15th from 6:00-8:00pm for a Christmas Open House here at the home associa-
tion. We are so excited to spread the holiday cheer with our residents, families, and staff! 
 
May your holidays be merry and bright, 
Dan-a 

Cody! 
Mike! 

TOYS 

FOR 

TOTS 
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The Odd Fellow and Rebekah Home Association Board of Directors presented 

Char Everett, former CEO a check in appreciation of her many years of service.  

Pictured are Dick Proulx, President, Char and Pat Mott, Vice President. 

THANK YOU CHAR! 
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LODGE HAPPENINGS 

Tri-County #40 initiated 4 new members: Pictured ( L to R) Taylor McGee, Dillen Wedell,  Adam 
Lindsay, Gary Tucker. 
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LODGE HAPPENINGS 

TAMI ADAMS, NOBLE GRAND OF GREEN BAY #19 

The following is her journey with cancer 

 

My name is Tami Adams. I am 54 years old. Here is a little bit about my can-

cer journey. It was early in 2016 and I was working at Odd Fellows nursing 

home, Green Bay, WI, and I was having a lot of abdominal cramps. I came 

home after work and doubled over in pain. This had been going on for a few 

months. My husband, Jon hated seeing me in pain so he insisted on taking 

me to the emergency room. They took care of my pain and sent me home 

with instructions to follow up with a gynecologist. At the urging of my hus-

band and son, I reluctantly made an appointment. The day of my appoint-

ment came. After a brief talk with the gynecologist, she began to examine 

my breasts. She felt something that just didn’t feel quite right. She excused 

herself for a moment and asked me to stay there. When she returned to the 

room she asked if I was in a hurry or if I had some time right then. I said I was 

in no hurry and she said that’s good. I’m sending you right over for a mammogram. I was starting to feel a 

little worried as I was only 48 years old and had never had a mammogram before. As I sat there getting more 

worried, they came and got me for the mammogram. As soon as I was finished, they asked me not to 

change, but just to go wait in the waiting room. Now I was getting really worried. I didn’t have to wait long 

before they came and brought me into another room. Here they told me that they were going to do an ultra-

sound. Looking at the screen, I could tell something was in my left breast. After the ultrasound was done, 

they once again asked me not to change and once again to wait in the waiting room. Now I was really getting 

afraid and wished I would have let my husband come with me. Once again they came and got me and 

brought me into yet another room. They told me they were going to do a biopsy. I was really scared, they 

were doing all of this so fast. And a biopsy? Did I have cancer? After the biopsy, I was able to get dressed and 

go home. They said they would call me in a few days. I got down to my car and started to cry as I called my 

husband. He reassured me and made me feel much better. The next couple of days I kept my mind busy with 

work but I had a nagging feeling that there was something seriously wrong. Then came the call. The doctor 

said I’m sorry but you have cancer. I didn’t hear much of what she had to say except that my husband and I 

had an appointment with a surgeon the next day. I quickly went outside to call my husband to let him know 

what was happening. While I stayed at work, my husband and oldest son left their jobs and greeted me 

when I got home. After a lot of crying, we all decided to not get too upset until we talked to the surgeon. The 

surgeon was very thorough explaining to us what my options were. He answered all of our questions. I had  

Cont. on pg 11 
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stage II invasive ductal carcinoma. The tumor was too big for a lumpectomy. My options were a single or 

double mastectomy with or without reconstruction. After meeting with the plastic surgeon, I decided I want-

ed a double mastectomy with reconstruction right away. It was going to be a long surgery so it took a month 

to be on the schedule. That made both me and Jon nervous that it was spreading while we were waiting. The 

day of surgery finally came. The plan was to remove both breasts and one lymph node. When I woke up, I 

was told the surgery went well, but they found more tumors and found that 8 of the 14 lymph nodes that 

they removed had cancer. This meant that I now had to have chemotherapy and radiation. I really, really did-

n’t want to have chemotherapy. I mostly didn’t want to lose my hair. It sounds Silly but that was how I felt. 

The next year was a blur. I ended up with 17 surgeries and 6 hospital stays. I had 4 rounds of chemo. I felt so 

sick during it. I lost all of my hair and got depressed. I hated being bald. I wore a wig every time I left the 

house but it still didn’t make me feel any better. Sometimes I wondered if it was worth it. With the support 

of my husband and family, I some how made it through. I then had to endure 33 rounds of radiation, that 

was a piece of cake compared to the chemo. Once I finished the radiation, I went into remission. I had no evi-

dence of the disease for the next 4 1/2 years. During this time, life got busy and returned to normal. I often 

talked about my cancer and tried to help those women that were just starting their journey. Fast forward to 

October 2021. My back started hurting off and on. This was like no pain I had ever experienced before. It 

came and went throughout October, November and December. In December the pain started hurting even 

more and became more frequent. I was taking over the counter pain meds every 4 hours with no relief. I 

couldn’t sit, stand or lay down without pain. It was our turn to host the Christmas eve dinner with family. As I 

was cooking, cleaning and preparing for everyone’s arrival, I had to keep doubling over in pain. It got so bad 

that I sent a message to my oncologist with the hopes of getting some stronger pain meds. She messaged me 

back saying she didn’t think it was anything to worry about but she would order an MRI just to be sure. I was 

grateful. My work and home life were getting unbearable. The night before the MRI, I was talking to Jon 

about cancelling it. I didn’t want it to come back normal and embar-

rass me. Jon said I absolutely could not cancel. He said my back pain 

was not normal and needed to be dealt with. So I went in and had the 

scan, then I went back to work. A couple of hours later, I got a call 

from my oncologist telling me that I would be in her office at 10 :30 

the next morning. I knew this was not good. She always told me good 

news over the phone. I was scared. After work I let Jon know what was 

going on. He said he wanted to go with me the next day but due to the 

covid guidelines, I had to go alone. I went to work early the next day 

scared out of my mind. It took forever to be 10:30. I sat in her office 

and she came in. She said I am sorry but your cancer has metasta-

sized. I was numb. She said we needed to schedule a PET scan right 

away and then a biopsy to see if this was still my breast cancer or if it 

was a new cancer. I got to my car and started to cry as I called Jon. We 

decided to meet at home. I called my job and told them I wouldn’t be 

back that day. We hugged and cried and talked. We then had the hard  
Cont. on pg 12 
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task of calling family and telling them that my cancer came back. Only this time, it is not curable. The doctor 

said that if we did not treat it at all, I had about 10 months to live and if I treated it aggressively, I had about 3 

years. I had the PET scan and biopsy. It told us that it was my breast cancer. It had spread to my spine, ribs 

and hips. The largest tumor in spine was pushing on my spinal cord so we needed to do something right away 

so I would not become paralyzed. They were going to give me very strong radiation to that area for the next 

10 days. Jon and I agreed to treat it to the best of our ability. The doctor explained that this was all going to 

be a palliatve approach since there was no cure. She encouraged us to sign on with palliative services, which 

we did. They would manage my medications and help us in any way with end of life...end of life, what a scary 

thought. It was now my reality. I made it through the radiation. It was really tough but I made it through. 

Now family and friends tell me that they didn’t think I’d make it. They said that I looked terrible. My next 

course of treatment would be an oral drug called Ibrance. First we had to see if insurance would cover it since 

it is a $10,000 per month drug. It had to be given with 2 injections of fulvestrant, that would be another 

$11,000 per month. So I started this treatment, taking the pills every day and going in monthly for fulvestrant 

injections into my butt. I was going in weekly for blood tests and check ups. After 3 months, I had another PET 

scan. I was feeling pretty good so I thought it would come back good. I was wrong. It was now on my entire 

spine, most of my ribs, my hips and my pelvis. She said sometimes it takes a while for the medication to start 

working so we should keep on the treatment for another 3 months then have another PET scan. This time it 

came back even worse. There was no doubt that this treatment wasn’t 

working. Our next option was chemotherapy. My heart just sunk. I did 

not want to go through chemo again and I definitely didn’t want to be 

bald again. Jon and I talked it over. He wasn’t ready to lose me yet and 

I wasn’t ready to leave him. I am so head over heels in love with him! 

So we decided to give it a try. Unlike last time, I would have to go in 

every week for 3 weeks then I would get 1 week off. We would also do 

some geonode test to see if I had any mutations. I went in for surgery 

to have a new port put in my chest, no more needle sticks in my arm. 

Now everything would be done through my port. I went in that Friday 

for my first chemo. Also unlike last time, this time I had to put my 

hands and feet in ice from 15 minutes before to 15 minutes after. This 

was to hopefully prevent neuropathy. I also decided to try an ice cap 

to hopefully prevent losing my hair. So every Friday I would sit in the 

infusion room freezing my hands, feet and head while receiving 

chemo. After 9 minutes of the first infusion, they had to stop the chemo because it was making me terribly 

sick. They gave me more anti-nausea meds and restarted it again. I was able to make it through. I had to take 

a leave from work due to the pain and fatigue. I felt horrible about this because we really couldn’t afford to 

do this. Jon, as always, was wonderfully supportive. As more time went by and with frequent reminders that I 

was terminal, I decided there was no way I could go back to work, so I decided to apply for disability. I knew 

we could make it with just Jon working but it would be tight. It’s embarrassing to say, but most months we 

end up over drawing our checkbook just to eat and pay bills. Anyway, after a couple of months, the doctor  

Cont. on pg 13 
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January 10th 2023  

Join us in supporting Mineral Point Odd Fellows  

as a percentage of  sales will be donated to them.  

We are committed to supporting local causes and 
helping to keep our communities strong.  

Culver’s of Dodgeville  

1122 N Johns Street, Dodgeville, WI 53533  

608-935-9094  

ordered another PET scan. This one was good news. My cancer had stayed 

the same. My geonode testing had also came back saying I had a certain mu-

tation and that there was only 1 oral chemo treatment that we could try. We 

would wait to try that until the chemo stopped working or I couldn’t handle 

the side effects anymore. Just this last week, my tumor marker test came 

back very high so another PET scan is scheduled for next week. All I can do 

now is hope and pray. I am very blessed to have a loving and supportive hus-

band, family and friends. 
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Toy Drive 
Friday, December 9th 

                  Boys Basketball Mineral Point vs Iowa 

Grant

& 

Friday, December 16th 

       Girls Basketball Mineral Point vs Boscobel

New toys and cash donations welcome 

Thanks for helping the kids of Iowa County 

 

Mineral Point Odd Fellow 

Iowa Lodge #1  

Is hosting a … 
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Office of the  

Sovereign Grand Master  

Independent Order of Odd Fellows  

November 2022  

Dear Brothers and Sisters of all units of Odd         

Fellowship,  

In Iowa, the fall season has arrived. Crops are being 

harvested, preparations are being made for cold 

weather, and the leaves are changing into vibrant col-

ors. Here the changes in seasons can come quickly 

and unexpectedly, and we are not always ready for 

those changes, but it’s a part of life.  

Odd Fellows and Rebekahs are not always open to 

new ideas. We do not change as quickly as the sea-

sons. Change can be good as long as it does not affect 

the integrity of our Organization. We need to stand 

firm on the foundation which makes us unique as a 

fraternal organization, but we also need to be open to 

new ideas for growth in membership, opportunities 

for community service, and developing new ways to 

promote the projects of our order to meet today’s 

needs.  

It was an honor to attend Sister Ruth Earle’s Testimo-

nial weekend in Michigan. We had a relaxed week-

end of Odd Fellowship and a wonderful trip to Mack-

inaw Island. Sister Ruth we are here for you and so 

happy you are a part of our team.  

I have had the privilege of visiting six jurisdictional 

Grand Lodges since August. I am constantly amazed 

at the wonderful projects our Lodges are promoting 

in their Jurisdictions. Helping schools by providing 

books for underprivileged children, scholarships, hats 

and mittens, back pack projects for school supplies or 

after school meals. Taking care of our Veterans by 

supporting the Honor Flight Project, reading material 

and clothing to our Veteran’s Hospitals. Supporting 

local food banks, women’s shelters, and special needs 

children. These are just a few of the projects being 

promoted in our Jurisdictions.  

We are doing a great job in our communities, but un-

fortunately, I have also realized that we have become 

very complacent in helping our lodges to succeed. 

We appoint District Deputy Grand Masters and Dis-

trict Deputy Presidents to install officers, but do not 

encourage them or take time to train them to fulfill 

the rest of their duties. They are to help instruct the 

lodges under their care in the proper way to hold 

meetings, teaching them to follow the ritual, reading 

the fine print, checking to make sure the lodges are in 

good standing with the Grand Lodge and Rebekah 

Assembly, and instructing them on projects of the 

Order, membership, and code changes.  

Our Grand Lodges, Rebekah Assemblies, Grand En-

campments, and Department Councils need to Pull 

Together as a team to develop a membership program 

for their jurisdiction. Set realistic goals! Encourage 

your units to also set goals for membership and give 

them the tools and help needed to succeed. The SGL 

has a wonderful membership packet to help you with 

ideas and to give you the tools to get started. It is not 

a quick fix, the program takes time and hard work, 

but nothing worthwhile is ever easy. Brother Robert 

Kowalski, our SGL membership chairman, is also 

available to help you promote membership in your 

Jurisdiction. Give him a call for new ideas!  

Every lodge in your jurisdiction should  

   “we seek to improve and elevate the character of mankind”  
Cont. on pg 16 
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have a Jurisdictional Constitution and By-laws, as well 

as The SGL Code of General Laws to use as guidelines 

for making sound decisions based on facts not hearsay. 

No one person can possibly remember all the changes 

made to our codes yearly, so it is important that they are 

sent all updates in a timely manner! Education and com-

munication are the keys to our success. Keeping our 

members in the dark only causes frustration and confu-

sion.  

By the time you receive this my Testimonial will have 

taken place in Des Moines, Iowa. I want to thank the 

committee and the wonderful members of my Jurisdic-

tion for making my weekend very special and memora-

ble. A special thank you to everyone who traveled to 

share this weekend with me. You are all on this journey 

with me. Thank you for your encouragement and contin-

ued support. You are truly the “Wind Beneath My 

Wings”.  

This is the season of Thanksgiving, and though our 

Brothers and Sisters here and abroad, may celebrate at 

different times of the year, everyday should be a time to 

be thankful for the Blessings we have received. Be 

mindful of our shut ins. Send cards, make phone calls, 

take them gift baskets, but especially keep them in-

formed of your lodge’s activities so they can still feel 

connected to their lodge family. Remember those in your 

communities that are less fortunate. Share Odd Fellow-

ship, by providing warm meals, clothing, and most of all 

a kind word of encouragement, lets show them we really 

do care. Hugs go a long way in healing those in need.  

Remember your obligations, believe in our Valediction, 

be a positive team player, be part of the solution not part 

of the problem, and learn to compromise. We are all 

Brothers and Sisters, and by Pulling Together we will 

succeed and make this world a better place to live.  

If there is anything, we can do to help you or your lodge, 

please do not hesitate to reach out to us. Do not forget to 

watch for our Float in the Rose Parade!  

Whatever your beliefs are at this Holiday season, my 

Executive Team and I wish you a healthy, safe, and 

Blessed Christmas.  

In Friendship, Love, and Truth,  

s/ Michelle L. Heckart  

Sovereign Grand Master  
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Office of the President  

International Association  

of  

Rebekah Assemblies  

I.O.O.F.  

November 2022  

Dear Sisters and Brothers,  

I must begin this letter with a huge thank you to every-

one who had a part in making my testimonial weekend 

one that I will never forget! All the work and planning 

paid off in a big way. Even the weather cooperated with 

a beautiful day on Mackinaw Island and the banquet 

with entertainment was terrific. Thank you for all the 

well-wishes, cards, gifts and hugs received. I was sorry 

to hear that several contracted Covid, myself included, 

and had to quarantine when they got home, but thank-

fully most of the cases were relatively mild and it seems 

everyone is back out and going again. Just a reminder 

for us to remain vigilant and be careful.  

October is an especially busy month for Rebekah As-

sembly sessions and found your IARA Executive travel-

ing extensively in the US and Canada. I am so proud of 

the Assemblies and the work that is being done in the 

jurisdictions I have visited. Odd Fellows and Rebekahs 

are truly remarkable people! Our mission of helpfulness 

and kindness at this place in history almost seems more 

“odd” than it was in the 18th century. We are needed just 

as much today, if not more, than we were in the seven-

teen hundreds! While the government is supplying 

many of the benefits the Oddfellows once gave, the 

helping hand and the simple kindnesses are needed pos-

sibly more than ever. This old world can be a dangerous 

and unforgiving place where friendship, love and truth 

is rare. Show friendship and love, share truth – be 

“odd”.  

There is a definite nip in the air, and we have had some 

frosty mornings here in Michigan. Our Upper Peninsula 

even received several inches of snow last week! It 

makes me glad that I am not a yupper. The seasons 

change and time marches on. With Halloween behind 

us, many major Holidays are coming up fast. Have you 

a plan for how to show appreciation to the Veterans in 

your community this Veterans Day? How can you help 

the less fortunate in your area to have a better Thanks-

giving? This is an especially good time of the year to 

involve yourself in community activities. If you do not 

have a project started, consider partnering with another 

group in helping to make the holidays happier for those 

less fortunate. Volunteers are always appreciated and it 

is an opportunity to meet new people and find potential 

new members! Sooooooo…..get going and get growing!  

The stores have been full of holiday decorations for 

weeks already. Boxing Day, Hanukkah, Christmas and 

Kwanzaa are among the many special events coming 

up. However you celebrate the season I wish for you 

joyous Holidays filled with fun, family and friends.  

Peace and Blessings of the Season to you all,  

Ruthie  

Believe in the Magic  

Conceive, Believe, Achieve  
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Office of the General Commanding  

General Military Council  

Patriarchs Militant, I.O.O.F.  

 November 2022  

Greetings!  

The Autumn Season is once again upon us. Our younger 

Family members, friends and neighbors always look 

forward to Halloween and I trust it was enjoyable to all. 

The farmers are in the process of retrieving their crops. 

Soon it will be time for giving thanks for the harvest. 

Thanksgiving is a time for reflection. In addition, to 

thanking our Heavenly Father for the bountiful harvest 

we must include all other blessings which we received 

through the year. Think about those joys of life which 

are often overlooked… Like additions to our Family 

(newborns, marriages, etc.), new members to our Odd 

Fellows, good health, promotions, renewal of old friend-

ships, etc. Now is the time to plan and enjoy a celebra-

tion with family and friends. However, I must add a 

word of caution…COVID-19 Delta, etc. is still out 

there! Be careful, NOT sorry! If YOU are comfortable 

getting shots to counteract the viruses out there, keep 

your shots up to date.  

The Winter Season is NOT that far away. Think about 

setting New Year’s resolutions. Do NOT just set easy 

resolutions. Challenging resolutions will be more re-

warding. One thing I started in 2022 and plan to contin-

ue into 2023, is whenever there is a special occasion, I 

present a gift to all my immediate family members. 

Birthdays, Valentine’s Day, St. Patrick’s Day, etc. Yes, 

I give all my Family member a gift even on everyone’s 

birthday. The gift does NOT need to have great value, 

just something which says, I am thinking of YOU. An-

other rewarding resolution would be to let go of old dif-

ferences with family and old friends. Life is too short to 

carry differences any farther down the road. The Scrip-

ture’s command us to “Love one Another”, let’s do it! If 

YOU are uncomfortable in making in-person contact, 

please call, text and or, e-mail. It does not matter how 

YOU make contact, just do it. Travel safely carry blan-

kets, candles, food, flash-light, etc. with YOU!  

In 2023 there will been two Blue Moons! Do YOU 

know what makes a Blue Moon and when they will oc-

cur? Look for the answers in the next issue. Less than 

3% of the Full Moons are a Blue Moons. Which month 

is least likely to have a Blue Moon and if it happens, 

how is it possible? Next time YOU see me, give me 

your answers.  

October is perhaps the busiest month for Department 

Council Sessions. Many dates conflict and that has re-

stricted me from going to some sessions. Just the same, 

YOU and your Department Council are important! … 

Support your Department Council. Do not just go, get 

involved. Invite members to travel with YOU and get 

them involved as well. Membership is rapidly becoming 

an issue. We are all on the membership team, invite the 

good people in your life to become a member. I suggest 

YOU get your former LAPM members involved, they 

are a valuable resource and very capable. If they have 

yet to participate in the PM activities, give them a word 

of encouragement and offer a ride.  

Thank YOU for your attention!  

Chivalrously,  

s/ General Earl F. Wys  

We Must Pull Together!  



MISTY’S  
Recipe Exchange 

LET’S SHARE RECIPES! 

ANYONE WISHING TO SHARE A  

RECIPE  PLEASE SEND A COPY 

OF THE RECIPE AND A PICTURE 

TO  

TERESA AT 

grandlodge@ioofwi.org   

DECEMBER 2022       THE WISCONSIN ODD FELLOW                                            19 



20      THE WISCONSIN ODD FELLOW                  DECEMBER 2022   

 LODGE DIRECTORY 
 GRAND LODGE OFFICERS FOR 2022-2023 

 
Jeffery M. Jones…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537, 608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Dale J. Stevenson……………………………………………………………………………………………………...Deputy Grand Master 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511, 608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Tom Heins……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………Grand Warden 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012, 608-987-3011 or 608-574-7260 

Joyce M. Proulx, 2026…………………………………………………………………………………………………………Grand Secretary 

1304 S. Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502, 920-406-9860, grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 

Loren Cunningham, 2023…………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Treasurer 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Sara Fuhlbohm…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Chaplain 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959, 608-495-4290, sfuhlbohm@gmail.com 

Jonathan Buck…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….Grand Marshal 

N81W18346 Tours Dr., Menomonee Falls, WI  53051, 262-227-1001, buckinghamphoto@gmail.com 

Donald McKelvey……………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Conductor 

1101 Bemis Rd., Lancaster, WI 53813, 608-723-4393 

James L. Heisner………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Guardian 

5000 State Rd. 39, Mineral Point, WI 53565, 608-987-2992 

Rick Jerry……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Herald 

1005 Saint Charles Dr., Green Bay, WI, 54311-5833, 920-621-5188, swenskimenski@yahoo.com 

Thomas C. Heins………………………………………………………………………………………….Immediate Past Grand Master 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012, 608-987-3011, 608-574-7260  

Loren M. Cunningham, 2024……………………………………………………………………………………Grand Representative 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

 

                                                                         GRAND TRUSTEES                                                                 Term Exp. 

Richard “Dick” G. Proulx…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….2025 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302-5143, 920-468-1436, dickproulx@gmail.com 

Loren M. Cunningham……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….2023 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Richard Smith…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………...2024 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523, 262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Jeffery M. Jones…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537, 608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Joyce Proulx…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….Grand Secretary 

1304 S. Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502, 920-406-9860, grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 

 

The next Grand Lodge Session will be held June 11-14, 2023 

at the Comfort Suites, Green Bay, WI 
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ODD FELLOW LODGE DIRECTORY 

BARABOO—BARABOO LODGE #51, Meets the 2nd 
& 4th Mon. (except Jan. & Feb.) at 7 PM., 1210 9th 
St. Steve Niles, N.G.; Sharon Cunningham, Sec’y, 
N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 920-
264-2145 

COLUMBUS—TRI-COUNTY LODGE #40, Meets the 
1st Wed. for business and 3rd Wed. for social 
(except July & Aug.) at 7 PM., 131 W. James St., Paul 
Larson, N.G.; Rick Raatz, Sec’y, 232 S. Birdsey St., 
Columbus, WI 53925., 608-622-0892.,      wioddfel-
lows40@yahoo.com 

GREEN BAY—GREEN BAY LODGE #19, Meets the 
2nd & 4th Tues. at 6:30 PM., 1144 Radisson St., 
Tami Adams, N.G.; Rick Jerry, Sec’y, 1144 Radisson 
St., Green Bay, WI 54302., 920-621-5188 

HAYWARD—HAYWOOD LODGE #333, Meets the 
3rd Wed. at 6 pm (except June & July), IOOF Hall, 
the corner of 2nd and Main, Steve Longtine, N.G.; 
Ward Winton, Sec’y, PO Box 425, Hayward, WI 
54843, 718-634-3763 

JANESVILLE—WISCONSIN LODGE #14, Meets the 
1st Sat. at 11 AM & 3rd Mon. at 7 PM (year round) 
& 3rd Sat. at 11 AM (except May—Sept.), 22 N. 
Main St., R.J. Simon, N.G.; Aimee Simon, Sec’y, 22 N. 
Main St., Janesville, WI 53545 

LANCASTER—MISSISSIPPI VALLEY LODGE #86, 
Meets the 2nd & 4th Tues. at 7 PM (April-Oct., ex-
cept July & Aug.) and 2nd & 4th Tues. at 1:30 PM 
(Nov.-March), 155 E. Main St., Platteville, WI , Steve 
Staskal, N.G.; Donald McKelvey, Sec’y, 1101 Bemis 
Rd., Lancaster, WI 53813., 608-723-4393 

MERRILL—JENNY LODGE #32, Meets the 3rd Thurs. 
at 7 PM., 820 1/2 E. First St. For information contact 
Richard Proulx 920-468-1436 

MILWAUKEE—BADGER STATE LODGE #11, Meets 
the 1st Thurs, at 7 PM & the 3rd Sat. at 9 AM 
(except July and Aug.), 4729 W. National Ave., Jon 
Buck, N.G.; Walter Kennison, Sec’y, 2863 N 56th,        
Milwaukee, WI 53210, walterkennison@yahoo.com 

 

 

MINERAL POINT—IOWA LODGE #1, Meets the 2nd 
Sat. at 11:30 AM (except June, July & Aug.) and the 
2nd Wed. at 7:30 PM (June, July & Aug.), 112 Front 
St., Joel Gosse, N.G.; Tom Heins, Sec’y, 309 Harris St., 
Mineral Point, WI 53565., 608-987-3001 

PORTAGE—WAUONA LODGE #132, Meets the 1st 
Tues. at 6:30 PM & the 3rd Tues. social meeting, 306 
E. Carroll St., Sara Fuhlbohm, N.G.; Arely Arias, Sec’y, 
306 E. Carroll St., Portage, WI 53901 

SHULLSBURG—JUSTITIA LODGE #12, Meets the 1st & 
3rd Thurs. (except July & Aug.) at 7:30 PM, 130 W. 
Water St., Michael Ubersox, N.G.; Charles N. Searles, 
Sec’y, 233 S. Kennedy St., Shullsburg, WI 53586., 563-
663-1954 

WISCONSIN RAPIDS—ENGEL FELLOWSHIP LODGE 
#91, Meets the 2nd Tues. at 7 PM & 3rd Tues. Potluck 
at 6 PM, 1930 7th St. So., Robert Liska N.G.; Fred 
Kronenberg, Sec’y, PO Box 41, Wisconsin Rapids, WI 
54494.,  715-325-5804 

REBEKAH LODGE DIRECTORY 

JOYCE PROULX…………………………………………………………
SPECIAL DISTRICT DEPUTY GRAND MASTER        
Grand Lodge of Wisconsin, 1304 S. Webster Ave., 
Green Bay, WI 54301-2502, 920-406-9860,    
grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 

GREEN BAY—GREEN BAY REBEKAH LODGE #185, 
Meets the 2nd & 4th Thurs. at 6:30 PM (except Jan., 
Feb. & the 4th Thurs. in Nov.), Odd Fellow Hall 1144 
Radisson St., Roberta Bierhals, N.G.; Denise Olsen, 
Sec’y, 2635 Bell Ct., Green Bay, WI 54301.,               
920-432-0500 

MILWAUKEE—CRYSTAL REBEKAH LODGE #45, Meets 
the 1st & 3rd Tues. at noon (one meeting Feb., 
March, July & Aug.), Odd Fellow Hall, 4729 W. Nation-
al Ave., W. Milwaukee, Patricia Mott, N.G.; Doris    
Potratz, PNG, Sec’y, 5421 Amberwood Ln., Greenfield, 
WI 53221-3203., 414-281-3762 

MINERAL POINT—MINERAL POINT REBEKAH LODGE 
#147, Meets the 1st Wed. at 11 AM at the Pointer Ca-
fé & the 3rd Wed. at 7 PM, 112 Front St. (except Jan. 
& Feb.), Mary Curtis, N.G.; Tom Heins, Sec’y, 309 Har-
ris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565., 608-987-3011 

NEENAH-MENASHA—BETTY REBEKAH LODGE 
#212,Meets the 2nd & 4th Tues. (except Jan. & Feb.) 
at 7 PM in member’s home (call lodge Sec’y), Nicole I. 
Hanson, N.G.; Jody L. Tews, Sec’y, 1340 Geneva Rd. 
#14, Menasha, WI 54952-3589., 920-720-0722 
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OFFICERS OF THE HOME ASSOCIATION BOARD 

1207 Jackson St., Green Bay, WI 54301 

       920-437-6523                   Term Exp. 

Richard “Dick” Proulx, President…………………2025 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302-5143  

920-468-1436, dickproulx@gmail.com 

Patricia Mott, Vice President……………………….2025 

208 E. Main St., Lake Geneva, WI 53147-1922 

262-248-8579, pat.mott@wi.rr.com 

Denise Olsen, Sec’y……………………………………..2023 

2635 Bell Ct., Green Bay, WI 54301-1715 

920-432-0500, dolsen39@hotmail.com 

Richard W. Smith………………………………………..2023 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Loren Cunningham……………………………………..2024 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Thomas Heins……………………………………………..2024 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 or 608-574-7260 

Ellen Tews…………………………………………………..2023 

2549 Fond du Lac Rd., Oshkosh, WI 54902-7262 

920-540-0973, Ln2s@sbcglobal.net 

Tami Adams………………………………………………..2024 

429 Abrams St., Green Bay, WI 54302 

920-495-2801, tadams23@new.rr.com 

Charlene Everett………………………………………….2025 

W219 Bain Rd., De Pere, WI 54115 

920-360-1005 

Jeffery Jones………………………………...Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

ODD FELLOW MANOR 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

James Heisner, President…………………………….2025 

5000 State Rd. 39, Mineral Point, WI 53565 

608-987-2992 

David Knoke………………………………………………..2023 

6995 County Rd. A, Lancaster, WI 53813 

608-723-4534 

Steve Gierke, Director………………………………….2024 

17802 Hwy. A, Shullsburg, WI 53586 

 

Dale Stevenson…………………………………………….2026 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Sara Fuhlbohm…………………………………………….2027 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959,  

608-495-4290, sfuhlbohm@gmail.com 

Jeffery Jones………………………………….Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

YOUTH/SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 

Sharon Cunningham, Chair……………………………….2023 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

920-264-2145, sharonkc73@gmail.com 

Jon Fuhlbohm……………………………………………………2025 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959 

608-393-7193, sacsp4@yahoo.com 

Dale J. Stevenson………………………………………………2024 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511-9036 

608-362-0361, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Janice Hagerman………………………………………………2024 

208 E. Main St., Lake Geneva, WI 53147-1922 

262-248-8579, pat.mott@wi.rr.com 

Chris Heins………………………………………………………..2025 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 

Jeffery Jones………………………………………Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

MUSEUM BOARD 

ODD FELLOW REBEKAH MUSEUM 

112 Front St., Mineral Point, WI 53545 

Joel Gosse……………………………………………………….2024 

319 N. Chestnut St., Mineral Point, WI 53565 

kbetzgosse1@mac.com 

James Heisner, Vice President…………………………2023 

5000 State Rd. 39, Mineral Point, WI 53565 

608-987-2992 

Thomas Heins, Sec’y./Treas………………………………2023 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 or 608-574-7260 

Christine Heins…………………………………………………2024 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 

 



ATTENTION 

If you would like to receive your Wisconsin Odd Fellow by e-mail, please send your e-mail address to the 

Grand Secretary at  

grandsecretary@ioofwi.org    

We are trying to save some cost by e-mailing as many  

papers as we can. 

 
Grand Lodge Office Hours: 

8:30 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 
To all Odd Fellow and Rebekah Lodges 

Please send your lodge items of interest, a list of 
your new members with their addresses and 

coming events to the: 
Editor of The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

1304 S. Webster Ave. 
Green Bay, WI 54301-2502 
Telephone (920) 406-9860 

or e-mail: grandlodge@ ioofwi.org 
The items must be in by the first of the preceding 

month of issue. Thank you. 
PLEASE SEND CHANGE OF ADDRESS TO:  

grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 
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Elizabeth Ebere…………………………………………………2023 

2809 University Ave., Apt. 302, Green Bay, WI 54311 

920-883-2489 

Jeffery Jones………………………………………Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail. 

ENCAMPMENTS 

OFFICERS OF GRAND ENCAMPMENT 2022-2023 

Dale J. Stevenson……………………………….Grand Patriarch 

5807 County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Rick Jerry………………………………….Grand Senior Warden 

1005 Saint Charles Dr., Green Bay, WI 54311-5833 

920-621-5188 

Jeffery Jones……………………………..Grand Junior Warden 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Sara Fuhlbohm………….…………………..Grand High Priest 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959 

608-495-4290, sfuhlbohm@gmail.com 

Richard Smith………………………………………..Grand Scribe 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Joyce Proulx..……………………………………Grand Treasurer 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302 

Sharon Cunningham…………………………...Grand Marshal 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

920-264-2145, sharonkc73@gmail.com 

Loren Cunningham………………...Grand Outside Sentinel 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

GRAND REPRESENTATIVE 

Richard Smith……………………………………………………...2023 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

 

GRAND TRUSTEES 

Jeffery 
Jones………………………………………………………..2023 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

The next Session will be held on June 14, 2023, at 

 the Comfort Suites, Green Bay, WI 

BARABOO—Northwestern Encampment #20 

Meets the 2nd & 4th Fri. at 8 PM, IOOF Hall,  

1210 9th St., Loren Cunningham, Scribe, N554  

Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262 

GREEN BAY—Green Bay Encampment #17 

Meets 3rd Tues., at 7 PM, 1144 Radisson St. 

Rick Jerry, Scribe, 1144 Radisson St., Green Bay,  

WI 54302, 920-621-5188 

JANESVILLE—Rock River Encampment #3 

Meets the 1st Sat. at 10 AM, IOOF Hall, 22 N. Main 
St., Dale Stevenson, Scribe, 5807 S. County Rd. D, 
Beloit, WI 53511, 608-931-2586 

MILWAUKEE—Wisconsin Encampment #1 

Meets the 3rd Sat. at 10 AM, 4729 W. National 
Ave., Richard Smith, Scribe, 109 Dean Rd., Bel-
gium, WI 53004-9523, 262-476-5085 
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THE WISCONSIN ODD FELLOW 
Published monthly by the Grand Lodge of Wisconsin, Independent Order of 
Odd Fellows, 1304 S. Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502.  
Publication no. I S S N 0745-3728, USPS 688420. Periodical postage paid at 
Green Bay. 
POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The Wisconsin Odd Fellow, 1304 S. 
Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502. WE DO NOT HOLD OURSELVES 
RESPONSIBLE for any views or opinions expressed in the communication of 
our correspondents. 

Grand Lodge Office Hours: 
8:30 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

If you call before or after hours, 
Please leave a message so we can 

Return your phone call. 

JOYCE PROULX, Editor 
E-mail: grandlodge@ioofwi.org Phone: (920) 406-9860 

 
Single Subscription $14.00 per year 

Member 

“Devoted to the 
Interest of 

ODD FELLOWSHIP” 
“Promoting Odd Fellowship  

Through positive communication.” 

CANTONS 

DEPARTMENT COUNCIL OFFICERS 2022 

Col. Jeffery Jones………………….Department Commander 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Lt. Col. Dale Stevenson………Deputy Dept. Commander 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Lt. Col. Richard Smith………………………….Dept. Adjutant 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 54003-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Joyce Proulx……………..………………Dept. Quartermaster 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302 

Capt. Rick Jerry…………………………………….Dept. Inspector 

1005 Saint Charles Dr., Green Bay, WI 54311-5833 

920-621-5188, swenskimenski@yahoo.com 

Richard “Dick” Proulx……….………Dept. Judge Advocate 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302 

Capt. Nancy Curfman……………………………Dept. Chaplain 

PO Box 41, Fisher, IL 61843 

Lt. Col. Richard Smith…………………Dept. Aide to General  

Commanding 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

 

Capt. Loren Cunningham…………Dept. Bannerette 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Major Sharon Cunningham……………….Major First 

Battalion 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

920-264-2145, sharonkc73@gmail.com 

GREEN BAY—Canton Bay Verte #11 

Meets 3rd Sat. at 1:30 PM (except July & Aug.) 

1144 Radisson St., Contact: Capt. Joyce Proulx,  

Clerk, 490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302-5143 

920-468-1436 

JANESVILLE—Canton Black Rock #6 

Meets the 3rd Sat. at 10 AM, 22 N. Main St.,  

Contact: Lt. Col. Dale Stevenson, Clerk,  

5807 County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586 

MILWAUKEE—Canton Milwaukee #1 

Meets the 3rd Sat. at 11 AM, 4729 W. National  

Ave., Contact: Lt. Col. Richard Smith, Clerk,  

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085 

mailto:grandlodge@ioofwi.org

